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PPBL Freshman Class 

Application Timeline 
• Extended to 5/7 and will remain open until we have 

100 students 
• 96 applications were received 
 

Preliminary Demographics* 
• SED: 25 students 
• SWD: 10 students 
• 504 Plans: 9 students 
• EL: 6 students 



PPBL Freshman Class 

Communication Plan 
• Invitation e-mailed to families on 5/18 
• Requested response by June 3rd 
• 24 accepted 
• 8 declined 

 



PPBL Next Steps 

May 

• Deliver teacher materials 

• Purchase furniture 

• Set up classrooms 

• Establish curriculum 
planning summer 
schedule 

 

June 
• Registration day at 

Samohi 8/13 

• First day of school at 
Center for Inquiry and 
Exploration 8/22 

August 

• Received 96 applications 

• Communicated enrollment 
status for 2019-20 school 
year to families 

• Complete staff hiring 
process 

• Family and student 
orientation 5/31 



Thank you for your support! 


